                             PPG Meeting 27th March 2018
CQC Report – Dr Kumar, explained the contents of the report and discussed an item being put in the local newspapers from the CCG, with a comment from the practice, Dr Kumar asked if anyone from the PPG would like to comment S Sanders advised he would be happy to do this and will discuss with Adine.

Dr Kumar advised we are moving forward and offering new services within the coming year – 24HR BP which is already in service – 24 ECG the doctors are having training next Month for this with Dr Davies Consultant Cardiologist.
T V – spoke in regards to A&E closing – could this be mentioned in the piece to go to the Evening Echo.

S S – regarding loss of blood tests which has happened twice. Dr Kumar advised there was a merge with Basildon at a recent Time to Learn and they said there were a few hick ups but they should be sorted now. Adine advised sometimes it is if the specimen is not labelled correctly. Adine will look at his records and see if there is anything on there.

T V – regarding students from the local college or university showing patients how to use the online booking system – T Vincent will contact them directly

S S – has said he will be happy to come in and show patients who are having problems using the online system.

AH – showed the friends and family and gp survey results for Feb/March S Field and B Book advised that they had not seen this on show at Thorpe Surgery – Adine will look as she is down there tomorrow.  R Page advised that he saw it there recently and also that the new Patient Leaflet looks nice.
T V – suggested that we put the GP Survey on the website – Adine advised that she had asked for it to be done – will check and chase them up. 

S S – The website is not showing the other Doctors – Adine will update with the Locums.

B B – the text messages do not say which GP your appointment is with – Adine will speak to System one as they have set it up to see if it can be done.

R P – Advised the posters at Thorpe Surgery look much better it is not overcrowded with posters now.

S F – could the surgery have volunteers in to help – Dr Kumar said it was a good idea – Adine will speak to CCG due to patient confidentiality we would need to check as patient information is available on computers and patients notes etc. Will advise during next meeting.

S S – advised that following last meeting he spoke to Carrie (CHP) in regards to the parking – he found her very rude. No response in regards to the lack of them monitoring the parking spaces. Why are there so many rooms free downstairs? Dr Kumar advised it is out of our control, it is controlled by the CHP, CCG, NHS England. Why is the spirometry equipment not being used.- Adine advised that she is trying to find the correct training package for the Nurse to be able to perform it and for Dr Kumar to be able to read the results
T V – is there any way that we as a PPG group be of any help to the surgery. Adine advised if she could leave the uni/college for him to contact and thanked him for offering.

AH – Advised in regards to Southend Hospital not providing the surgeries with the cryo (for warts and verruca’s) the surgery will be using Histo freeze instead so we will not be doing clinics but during Doctors normal clinics

Next meeting will be in June Adine will forward the date.

Updated 28th - Adine has contacted the website and is waiting for the survey to be uploaded along with the CQC report – The SMS now sends the clinicians name when sending a text.

The website has been updated with the Locum GP’s including if they are male and female.

